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May  2019 

May 2 to May 5 - Onion Sale 
May 4 - Ladies Tea 
May 8 - Cinco de Mayo Stated Meeting 
May 24 - Craft Club 
June 9 - Locust Festival  
June 12 - Spring/Summer Luncheon 
and Fund Raiser 
June 24 - Annual Golf Outing 
June 21 - Dinner on the River  

Upcoming Events: 

Ladies Tea 
Saturday - May 4th 
> Ra�e in the Main Dining Room  
> Luncheon in Humphrey Dining Room 
> Style Show 
     Christopher & Banks Fashion 
     and AJ Ugent Furs & Fashions



Potentate's Message
Robert Capen 

       Last month I and your Divan visited Shriners Hospital for 
Children on the official yearly “Hospital Divan Day”. It was a 
great day as we toured the hospital, attended a luncheon where 
certificates were presented, and capped off in the afternoon by a 
presentation by hospital staff and our patient ambassador 
Conner Wright and his family. It was a moving story told by 
Conner and his mother Kathy. She told the story of the sleepless 
nights and constant worry of Conner’s condition and if he would 
ever live a “normal” life. Conner was born with a cleft palate and 
serious facial issues. He has undergone several surgeries and 
now looks amazing. His goal is to be a national hospital 
ambassador for Shriners Hospital for Children. He is an 
inspirational young man. I tell you this story because it is a 
miracle that we are driving (the theme of my potentate pin…
Driving Miracles). Conner and his family faced adversity, but 
have come out of stronger and Conner is determined to make a 
difference.  
       Tripoli, like Conner and his family are facing a challenge in 
our fraternal financial life. It is one that also causes worry and 
concern. How we face it is important. We cannot just brush it 
aside or hope it will go away. I have often stated that hope is not 
a strategy. We all will have to make some hard decisions and 
ask ourselves some tough questions. Why am I a Shriner? Is 
the legacy of our historical building important? Am I willing to 
make a difference like Conner? What can I do? Do I want to 
help? There is no right or wrong answer, but we will each have 
to look inward for that direction. Last month, I gathered our   
Divan to discuss the direction of our Circus, and it was decided 
that we would move our traditional date from February to May of 
2020. It will be the weekend of Mother’s day that year. It is our 
thought that this will move us away from the competition of other 
popular family events (Disney on Ice, Monster Trucks, etc.). It 
will also be at a time of the year where weather should not have 
a detrimental effect on our attendance. There has even been 
discussion of giving mothers free attendance to our Circus as a 
marketing strategy. 
       I also called together a meeting of our club presidents and 
unit heads to discuss our situation and map out a plan. It was a 
constructive meeting and I thank all of you for attending. We 
spoke about a lot of ideas to put us on a fiscally strong path. 
Again, not everyone liked what was proposed. Some Nobles will 
be satisfied with the plan, others will not. We understand that 
the course changes will be stressful for some. So here are some 
of the proposals that were discussed.  

Click here for  
more information

Continued Next Page
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Stated Meeting 
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                          It was discussed that it was way overdue to do a spring cleaning at Tripoli. During the next month 
(May), we are asking all units to clean up their unit rooms and “spruce” them up. A large waste container will be 
provided to dispose of unneeded items or items of disrepair. If you have furnishings like sofas or chairs, we are 
asking you to bring them to the Scimitar Room for gathering. Other units may exchange for them. When the 
cleanup is completed, the Salvation Army will come and pick up all these items. This is what they do…fix old 
furniture and provide them for people that are in need. After all this is done, we want to host an Open House 
(food, appetizers, and drinks will be served) where we put our best foot forward and show off our beautiful 
building. It is the best asset that we have and we should be proud of it. We will advertise this in the Masonic 
Journal and we ask that you communicate it at your Blue Lodges. Membership is still a major focus and this will 
be an opportunity to invite Masons to our Unit rooms and Shrine.                                         Continued Next Page

Open House:

                                             We discussed the need to have more fundraising events not just at the Temple level 
but club and units too. We are asking all clubs and units to give their financial resources to Tripoli. Or host new 
activities that will be fun and raise funds for Tripoli. We are now a member of the Shrine Fundraising 
Association. It is an association that has dozens of successful fundraising events that they will share with any 
group that wants to learn. Our own Feztival of Trees is one such event being utilized by many other Shrines. 
Our hospital system has an endowment of over 8.5 billion dollars. The hospital does not need the money. That 
doesn’t mean we don’t want to support our hospitals. We do, but we are going to support it with other 
fundraisers that will need your participation. Our annual golf outing June 24th (see flyer insert) which has a 
committee that is working hard to take it to a whole other level. We believe we can generate 10-20 thousand 
dollars at this charity event. And our new partnership with Locust Street Feztival on June 9th (see flyer insert) 
where we will be an active participant in helping to run the event with our volunteers. This event also has 
potential to raise tens of thousands of dollars for Scimitar Foundation. Both these events will give us high 
visibility in the public domain and raise awareness to who we are and what we do.

More Fundraising Events:

                     It has been proposed to add $10.00 to our dues to contribute to the Red Fez Fund of which all 
members of Tripoli belong. Red Fez is our organization that hosts and plans our annual “Bunny Brunch” and 
“Santa Breakfast” each year. It’s what we do for creating fun for kids. Red Fez is also the entity that is 
responsible for supporting the infrastructure needs of our Temple…kitchen needs, furniture, banquet tables, etc. 
All the upgrades and replacements that might be needed over time. Our Scimitar Foundation can only address 
building structural needs or improvements. It is critical that we have a constant mechanism in place to fund 
these events and needs for our Shrine. We will need to vote on this at our next stated meeting. 

Red Fez:

          It is being proposed that we ask for a special onetime voluntary assessment of $30.00 or more per Noble 
to help us bridge the shortfall caused by the poor performance of our circus. We are hopeful that some Nobles 
will be more generous than those that might not be able to support this request. It was also proposed that we 
raise our dues $5.00 per year as a standard yearly increase. We will need to vote on this at our next stated 
meeting. Your Divan believes this is a reasonable adjustment to our current dues structure. We can cease this 
incremental increase if we so choose in the future. The last time we raised our dues was in the 1980’s. I don’t 
think it needs to be explained that a $1.00 in 1980 doesn’t goes as far in 2019. Our current dues when you 
break it down ($135.00…$35.00 is per capita) is less than $8.50 per month. What is the value of being a Tripoli 
Shriner? I believe most would think its priceless based on what we do to make kids’ lives better and the fun and 
fellowship we enjoy as a fraternity.                                 

Dues:
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                           It was also discussed that we should create a list 
of needs for our Shrine. That there might be Nobles that would be 
willing to step up and provide for a specific need. I know my own 
church has done this and you would be surprised how many 
members would be willing to give when they know there is 
something specific that is needed. This has already been 
demonstrated when the need was expressed to replace our plate 
ware in the banquet business. A list will be prepared, but here are 
some items that were prepared by our trustees:  
Fencing - $4,500.00 
New Cooler-Freezer (current one has issues and will not pass 
health inspection) - $15,000.00 
Pair of ovens - 15,000.00          
20 ea. 8ft Rectangular Banquet Tables - $75.00 ea.      
20 ea. 6ft Rectangular Banquet Tables - $55.00 ea.      
20 ea. 72” Round Banquet Tables - $165.00 ea. 
20 ea. 60” Round Banquet Tables - 115.00 ea. 
300 ea. Banquet Chairs - $40.00 ea.                                    
                       

2019 Elected Divan 
 
Illustrious Potentate 
Robert R. Capen (Jan) 
C:414-235-1279  
W:414-362-7222 
potentate@tripolishrinecent
er.com 
 
Chief Rabban 
Richard C. Kingstad (Bonnie) 
H:414-425-9481  
C:414-429-4281 
kingstad@sbcglobal.net 
 
Assistant Rabban 
Joesph Brunk 
H: 414-526-8216 
Joesph.brunk@gmail.com 
 
High Priest & Prophet 
Matthew Wright (Catherine) 
H: 414-254-5677 
trowel80@hotmail.com 
 
Oriental Guide 
Glen Jones (Lorin) 
C: 317-452-2455 
masonbonesws@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer 
John Bugajski (Nancy) 
H:414-282-7279  
C: 414-491-1728 
treasurer@tripolishrinecente
r.com 
johnbugajski@outlook.com 
 
Recorder 
Frank Foti (Sandy) 
C: 414-940-5632 
recorder@tripolishrinecenter
.com 
 

2019 Appointed Divan 
 
Ceremonial Director 
Bob Manders (Kathy) 
H: 414-228-8344 
C: 414-380-3333 
mandersent@hotmail.c
om 
 
1st Ceremonial Master 
Dale Graeven (Sondra) 
H:414-764-8187  
C:414-852-4838 
HDShriner@wi.rr.com 
 
2nd Ceremonial Master 
Gerry Arnholt (Diane) 
H:262-250-1343  
C:414-460-7548 
garnholt3@gmail.com 
 
Marshal 
Brian Graff (Rebecca) 
H:262-673-6775  
C:262-617-7157 
graffsgcs@gmail.com 
 
Captain of the Guard 
Alan Soriano (Carrie) 
C:414-531-3887 
soapdawg@gmail.com 
 
Outer Guard 
George Jozwiak (Heidi) 
C: 262-378-0535 
gjozwiak@wi.rr.com 
 
Orator 
Neil Laack (Shari) 
H:414-761-0998  
C:414-801-4538 
spike6770@att.net 
 
Chaplain 
Ron J. Hack (Debbie) 
H: 414-546-2097 
C: 414-732-0144 
jenmat@ameritech.net 
 
Attorney 
Peter J. Salza 
(Georgiana) 
H: 414-354-8748 
C: 414-916-1237 
gsalza@att.net 
 
Membership 
Allan Iding 
H: 414-258-6481 
C: 414-699-6865 
oldeo123@gmail.com
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Elected Board of Trustees 
 
Jeff Delaney (Linda) 
W: 262-679-9700 
jeff@customwireind.com 
 
Art Karos (Kristina) 
H: 414-628-8990 
art@arthurkaros.com 
 
Mark Pachefsky (Lori) 
C: 414-336-6053 
pachefsky@charter.net

Temple Needs:

               Your  finance  committee   is   looking   at   all 
expenditures and cutting back where savings can be made. As you 
know, we did cut back on our office staffing as one of the areas 
where our costs were not in balance with our needs. This will be a 
constant endeavor. It was also noted that nothing can be 
purchased without board approval. This has always been the case, 
but we are being more rigid about this policy. A new budget has 
been structured and if followed, we feel we can weather this bump 
in our finances.

Expenses:

Continued Next Page

                                Banquet business under Dave Bowen is 
getting better. It is a slow process, however as shared before, our 
website inquiries are improving monthly. Our SEO campaign is 
working and more and more people are visiting our awesome 
website. The activity level of use in our building is increasing. And 
the announcement of the DNC being hosted in Milwaukee should 
produce some great opportunities. We are also going to be more 
consistent in what we charge for all that use our facilities. We often 
are overly generous to our fraternally related organizations. We 
can no longer do this at a loss to Tripoli. However, we will be fair in 
our structure to these groups.

Banquet Business:
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      Much is still happening at Tripoli. We read another 
petition for membership at our stated meeting and 
obligated our newest Noble Brent Walden. Welcome 
Brent…we hope to see you at our next stated 
meeting. As I write this message, Tommy Guns has 
not occurred but I know that I can report that the 
performance was outstanding (saw it in Chicago) and 
attendance was good. Our May stated meeting 
(Ladies are invited and a program is planned for them) 
and it will reflect a Cinco de Mayo theme and there 
will be some fun as some lucky people will get to take 
some swings with a specially filled piñata. The 
Children’s Dyslexia Center will also be hosting a 
Ladies Tea and Fashion Show on Saturday, May 4th 
(see flyer insert) and on Thursday, May 9th there will 
be a graduation ceremony for the students of that 
program. Let’s support this as they are a great tenant 
and their mission to help kids fits well with ours. If you 
have never been to the CDC Graduation, you are 
missing something special. The kids that get up and 
give testimonials will inspire you. 
    I have shared a lot here and apologize for the 
lengthy message and lengthy stated meetings. I feel it 
is important that what is happening is communicated 
completely and thoroughly. This is our “Conner 
Family” challenge and I hope all of you will reflect 
thoughtfully and constructively as to what each of us 
can do. I know we all want the same thing which is for 
Tripoli to prosper and be there for future generations. 
In closing, I want to offer an apology to MWSGW 
Brother Ken Goergen on my conduct at the Masonic 
Unity meeting in Fond du Lac. My passion on 
improving our membership at Tripoli came across as 
offensive and that was not my intention.  I was 
overzealous and apologize for that. And finally, Happy 
Birthday to my Lady Jan (May 6th). 
 
Yours in the Faith, 
Robert Capen 
Potentate 
 

Sportsman's Night
Tattler - May 2019





Chaplain's Corner 

This is a partial reprint of an article written long ago by 
a Tripoli Chaplain but the message is perhaps even 
more important in today’s world.

The psalmist wrote, “so teach us to number our 
days that we get a heart of wisdom.” 
This psalm carries a revelation of the significance 
of time that for us constitutes a warning.  It is one 
of the gracious warnings from God, because it 
leads men to take heed and make wise 
preparations for what lies ahead. 
The fact of the warning is that the days of our 
years are numbered, and we must learn to 
number them for ourselves. But it is hard for us to 
do because we don’t know that number, and 
because we don’t think about it, we forget they are 
numbered at all. 
God would have you conscious of the realities of 
life and death, because good judgment depends 
on having good information. God thinks that we 
ought to know that some night; it will stay dark for 
good. The psalmist uses many metaphors to bring 
to mind the shortness of life. In one, He likens us 
to the grasses of the desert, which spring to life 
each morning green and fresh in the dew, only to 
dry and wither in the afternoon sun. 
The value of a warning lays in the use to which it 
was put. This warning may be valuable in arousing 
the sluggish, or awakening the complacent. Fear 
indeed has its uses, and is God-given to prepare 
us for an escape to safety. 
God’s warning should be the Word that teaches us 
to apply our hearts to wisdom, here and now. 
What is wisdom in the face of numbered days?  It 
is making the time count; it is remembering that in 
the end the things that count are the things that 
you can’t count. You will find that the highest joy of 
our time comes in using it for eternal purposes. 
Yes, the wisdom of this warning is gracious. God 
sends His grace to teach us to redeem the time, 
and to repossess it. So use it wisely.    
Rev. Edward M. Smith 

Pay heed to the warning. We do not have 
unlimited time and one day tomorrow may 
not come. Make good use of your time here 
on earth.  This Memorial Day, give thanks 
and remember those who gave the ultimate 
sacrifice in time of conflict to protect our 
Country and give us freedom to use our 
time and talents wisely. 
 
Happy Mother’s Day to all our Tripoli 
moms! 
 
Ron J. Hack  
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Click here to buy tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/members/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/188/Stated-Meeting-Click-Here-for-Details


Thursday, April 4, 2019 

Patient shares memorable 
moments at Shriners Hospitals 

for Children 

Tattler - May 2019

Spending time in the sun or going out with friends is 
typically what most kids want to do during summer 
vacation, but for Claudia, summertime often meant 
medical treatment at Shriners Hospitals for Children — 
Houston. She has been a patient at the Houston 
Shriners Hospital since she was 3, and to avoid missing 
school her parents tried to schedule her appointments 
during the summer. 
 
Claudia and her parents made the trips from Tampico, 
Mexico, to Houston, where they trusted she would 
receive the best possible care. 
 
“From the time they did the initial evaluation, we were 
very surprised with the care and all the help that they 
have provided for us. It has been fabulous. We are very 
happy,” said Jesus, Claudia’s father. 
 
Claudia was born with a left forearm length discrepancy, 
which requires regular evaluations as she grows. She 
has undergone four surgeries and most recently 
received bone-lengthening treatment. The length of her 
hospital stays varied from a few days to a few months, 
depending on the treatment or procedure required. 
 
In addition to orthopaedic services, Claudia also had 
regular check-ups for linear epidermal nevus, a skin 
condition that often goes untreated and requires regular 
monitoring for signs of progression. 
 
Growing up, Claudia never set limits for herself. 
Throughout her school years she has done ballet and 
cheerleading, and has played different sports. Claudia is 
now 18 and said she likes to play the guitar and sing, 
but her main goal is to pursue a career in 
biotechnologies and genetics. 
 
 
Looking back, Claudia and her family said the memories 
amassed at Shriners Hospitals for Children — Houston 
are many. From birthday cake surprises with the 
outpatient nurses to unique doctor-patient relationships, 
Claudia said she always felt at home. 
 

“I’ve had amazing experiences at Shriners, and 
the one thing that I will never forget is my doctor, 
Dr. Gogola,” Claudia said. 
 
Claudia and her family built meaningful life-long 
relationships with doctors, nurses and other staff 
members, something they said they will never 
forget.



Ladies Tea

Fundraiser by the Ladies of the Valley 
of Milwaukee to support the Children’s 
Dyslexia Center.

Reservations Please Call:

Tripoli Shrine Center 
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 

Milwaukee, WI 53208 
 
 

Saturday 
May 4th 

 
11:00am  

Raffle in the Main Dining Room  
(Cash bar available) 

 
12:00pm  

Luncheon in Humphrey Dining Room 
 

1:00pm  
Style Show 

Christopher & Banks Fashion  
and AJ Ugent Furs & Fashions 

Craft Club
Fun and Fellowship

Friday 
May 24th 
7:00PM - 10:00PM 

Tripoli Shrine Center 
2nd Floor - Billiard 

Room 
 

For Shriners, Masons and Men over 21 
Refreshments and Snacks 
Watch the Game of the Night on the 80" TV 
Cards, Pool, Conversation on  
Freemasonry and the Shrine 
 
Bring a cash donation or a bottle of your 
favorite spirits

Melinda Winter 
(414) 828-1676 
Deadline April 27, 2019 

$35 Per Person
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Stated Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2019

The meeting was opened in due form by Ill. Sir 
Robert Capen at 7:00 PM.  The flag was presented 
by the Legion of Honor and the Pledge of Allegiance 
recited.  
Mr. Brandon Queen who was elected to become a 
Noble of Tripoli Temple in March of 2019 was 
conducted across the “Cold Sands “ by Noble Matt 
Wright.  Afterwards, he was Fezzed by Noble Walter 
Neumann. 
 
Introductions:   New Members, visiting members, 
Past Potentates, trustees, Unit Heads and Shrine 
club Presidents were introduced. 
 
Minutes:   A motion was made and seconded, to 
accept the minutes as posted in the Tattler.  A vote 
was called and the Motion Passed.  The minutes of 
the April meeting were accepted. 
 
Correspondence:    None. 
 
Petitions: Petition of Mr. DJ Bluma was read. A ballot 
was called for and spread amongst the Nobles.  The 
meeting continued until the ballot is returned. 
 
Demits:  Demits were issued to 3 Nobles who were 
current in their dues.  Nobles Mark Elste, Kenneth 
Arnold and Kenneth Arnold III. 
 
Suspensions, Affiliations, and Re-instatements:  
None 
 
Treasurers Report:  Noble Bugjaski gave the report.  
He explained the short fall on the 2019 Circus.  Ill. Sir 
Capen expanded on the report and explained the” 
proposed” plan going forward to help remedy the 
financial situation, a $5.00 yearly increase in dues.  
He also informed the nobles of a wish list of items, 
that should anyone be able to help with, that would 
be greatly appreciated and helpful to the Temple. 
 
Black Camel:  Noble Russell P. Prinz was called by 
the Black Camel March 3, 2019.  A prayer was 
offered for him. 
 
Sick and Distressed:  Chaplain Ron gave the report 
which was distributed ion the tables. 
 
Finance Report: Circus revenue was explained 
during Treasurers report.  Nothing else to add. 
 

Ballot:  Ballot on Mr. DJ Bluma was returned.  Ballot 
was clear and Mr. Bluma’s petition was granted. 
 
Trustees:  Nothing to report.  Noble Mark Pachefsky 
noted if anyone knows someone with money to send 
him or them our way. 
 
Transportation:  We made 1 trip since last meeting with 
a few more later in the month.  Ill. Sir Capen inquired 
about the process of using the  
Transportation funds.  The Hospital committee 
oversees making decisions.  We are looking into 
installing a Hydraulic lift into our van to accommodate 
patients with wheelchairs. 
 
Hospital:  Hospital is well funded and looking for ways 
to find more patients.  Noble Matt Wright informed us 
that we also have informational literature in Spanish to 
help Hispanic patients.  Ill. Sir Capen informed us that 
Shriners Hospital is the Number 2 “Branded “Hospital 
in the US.  A new program to get more patients will be 
starting soon. 
 
Circus:  P.P. Pete Hennig gave the report.  The 2020 
circus dates were moved from February to May for 
reasons given.  Nobles Hennig and Orth have tendered 
their resignations and new Chairpersons are needed. 
Ill. Sir Capen asked all the units to help fund the 
Temple. 

Continued Next Page
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Stated Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2019

Scimitar:  Sportsman night earned $60,000.00.  102 guns 
were given away.  There were 362 attendees.  400 lbs. of 
beef were given out.  There will be an e-mail going out to all 
volunteers in the next few days.  It will be a thank you for 
helping and will have one(1) ticket to the Tommy Gun 
Garage Show included as a thank you party for 
volunteering.   Scimitar has also provided a back bar for the 
Craft Club and ten(10) tables for the dining room. 
The Golf Outing will be held on June 24th.  All Proceeds will 
go to Shriners Hospital.  Locust St. Day is June 9th.  It is a 
chance to raise money for Scimitar Foundation.  Volunteers 
are needed for 4 hour shifts from 8AM until 10 PM.  Contact 
Al Soriano to volunteer. 
 
Onions:  Onions are coming.  Pick-up day is May 2nd.  Help 
is needed to unload them at 8:30 in the morning. 
 
New Business:  Ill. Sir Capen told everyone a clean-up day 
is needed for the temple.  All unused furniture will be placed 
in one location and any unit that can use it is welcome to it.  
After that the Salvation Army will be called in to take the 
rest.  After the Temple is cleaned up he would like to see 
and “Open House” for all our Masonic Brothers to see what 
the Shrine has to offer. 
 
Events:  Tommy Gun’s Garage, April 27th, Chinook’s 
baseball game, July 20th River Boat Cruise, June 21st and 
the Bunny Brunch, April 13th.   
 
Technical News:  Noble Sean Schult informed us of plans to 
start training Nobles to help with the technical equipment 
and be able to help with our outside paying events.  He is 
looking for volunteers. 
May meeting will be a “Cinco de Mayo” festival.  Margarita’s 
will be available.  Ladies are invited and encouraged to 
attend.  Remember cost for meal is now $15.00.  Ave West, 
the Near West Side Partners Group which we belong to will 
be having a neighborhood clean-up day April 27th. 
 
50/50 Drawing:  $240.00 was collected.  Noble  Bob 
Manders was the winner.  He received $120.00 which he 
donated to the State Fair Hospital Booth fund. 
There being no more business the Temple was closed in 
due form at 8:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Frank A. Foti 
Recorder 

DONATIONS
Tripoli Shrine Center 

In Loving Memory of 

Anton Kavalar 

DM Kavalar 

Hospital 
In Loving Memory of 

Don Weinkauf 

Cynthia Bartel 

Joseph & Anne Dorava 

William & Nancy McLay 

 

Scimitar 
In loving Memory of  

Wendy Schwartz & Henry Miller 

Lawrence & Yvette Presnell 

 

The Stars and Stripes Honor Flight Team 
will be visiting Tripoli at our Stated Meeting 
on May 8. The Honor Flight is a venue that 
that honors our Armed Forces veterans who 
served in WW II, Korea, and Viet Nam. The 
trip to Washington D. C., is open to all 
veterans who served in those eras, be it 
overseas or here in the United States. 

HONOR FLIGHT TO 
LAND AT TRIPOLI!
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03/15/2019-04/12/2019 

Black Camel 
These we do not forget. 
In Memoriam 
Our beloved Brethren live on in new and more 
glorious life and service.  We carry their 
influence in our lives and their memories in our 
hearts.  They are not forgotten. 

Pat Kuhner 
Russell Prinz

04/11/2019 
03/31/2019

Kenosha 
Waukesha

06/05/1976 
06/05/1976

87 
90

May Birthdays
05/01 
James Eckstrom 
Donald Shultis 
Scott Koerner 
 
05/02 
Tom Sweetman 
Curt Campagna 
 
05/03 
Parker Shriver 
Hugh Sherron 
 
05/04 
Pete Stathas 
Ronald Pollpeter 
Robert Spitzer 
Anthony Marinello 
Robert Byrne 
 
05/05 
Clifford Jensen 
 
05/06 
Gene Schmeling 
 
05/08 
Duane Grady 
Ronald Rasmussen 
Kevin Smith 
 
05/09 
John Golmant 
 

05/10 
Carl Nell 
James Cleary, P.P. 
Richard Volland  
 
05/11 
Robert May 
Donald Reiff 
Jasen Groves 
Dennis Ledoux 
 
05/12 
Patrick Malinger 
William Van Zile 
 
05/13 
Craig Wepprecht 
 
05/14 
Albert Hardy, Jr. 
Louis Metz, III 
Wayne Terpstra 
 
05/15 
Philip Swartz 
 
05/16 
Duane Fitch 
 
 
 
 

05/17 
Robert Parrish 
Donald Brockman 
Gary Shaw 
Richard Kasza 
George Les 
Cliff Wendorf 
Dennis Birkley 
 
05/18 
Rodney Waite 
 
05/19 
Terence Tracy 
Donald Kurki 
Brian Lerch 
Thomas Robins III 
 
05/21 
Jerry Harrison 
 
05/22 
Ebner Luetzow 
Frederick Penrod 
 
05/23 
Kenneth Fletcher 
James Fagan 
Kurtis Wuehr 
 
05/24 
Alan Vittori 
 
05/25 
Lester Butz 

05/26 
Robert Yunker 
 
05/27 
James Koontz 
Larry Day 
Alfred Pfeiffer 
George Weber 
Nick Spinelli, Jr. 
 
05/28 
James Shapiro 
Blair Dixon 
Harold Hinkley 
Lee Lance 
 
05/29 
Harry Burczyk 
William Reid 
Thomas Glennon 
Don Van Winkle 
 
05/30 
Rick Gustafson 
Alan May 
 
05/31 
Paul Schacht 
Gerald Hamholm 
William Volker 

Name Date City Age Member Since
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Bunny Brunch
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UNITS

Animals
I want to thank the members of the animal unit that 
showed up for the Bunny Brunch. It's always nice to 
have some of the shrine animals at these events for the 
kids. Now we must get ready for our parades this year. 
Nathan Devermann oversees the parade and will be 
sending out information on the parades. 
 
Ron Gustafson 
Animal Director

Nobles and Sir Knights, 
 
The Crusaders will meet before the June Stated 
Meeting at Tripoli on June 12th. 
Additional details in the June edition. I hope to see you 
there. 
 
Courteously, 
Michael Clinnin, Director 

Crusaders

DeMolay Unit
At the March meeting of the DeMolay Unit, Noble Dale 
Graven became a Life Member of the Unit.  Welcome, 
Dale! 
The DeMolay Unit — comprised of Senior DeMolay 
Shriners and other Shriners interested in DeMolay — 
will meet on Friday, May 24 at 6:30 P.M. in the Billiard 
Room at the Tripoli Shrine Center. 
Following the DeMolay Unit meeting, the members will 
be attending the Craft Club (also sponsored by the 
Tripoli DeMolay Unit), which runs from 7 to 10 in the 
Billiard Room.  
Nobles, this will be a great night to attend the short 
DeMolay Unit meeting for the first time and stay to 
support Tripoli Shrine. 
 
Al Iding, Director 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 pm by 
Vice- President Mark Norville. Mark also made and 
brought the food for our meeting, Homemade 
meat balls for sub-sandwiches and a macaroni 
salad. Very Good 
  
He brought enough food for 30 but we only had 12 
members present. Hard to know!  Welcome back 
Jim Cleary, P.P.!  The minutes were read and 
approved. Thanks Ken. They were followed by the 
treasurer's report, Thanks Joe. 
  
Old Business: We talked about our SDA, the 
stunts needed and those we haven't made yet. Ed 
is planning on going, and most important, Gary will 
arrange for our liquor, Thanks Gary. 
  
New Business: When you read this, the SDA is 
over, and we are back, hopefully with one award, 
that makes us AWARD WINNING too. We made a 
motion to donate $100.00 in the name of Russell 
Prinz, a Past Director, 
  
who just left us in April. We also discussed and 
voted on making a $3,000.00 donation to Tripoli 
for a new walk- in freezer we disparately need.  
We challenge the other Award-Winning Units to do 
the same. Time to step up, guys. 
  
We have several different fund-raising events 
coming this summer. Details will follow.  The 
Onions are here. Sell…sell…sell!!!  The meeting 
was adjourned at 8:40 pm followed by working on 
stunts and a wee bit of drinking. 
  
Fraternally, 
Tom Schlicht P.P. 
 

Director's Sta�
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UNITS
   The Great Lakes Shrine Association-Legion of 
Honor convention is fast approaching. It will be 
held at the Brookfield Sheraton August 14-18. I will 
be needing help from the members of our unit to 
help me make this a success. Here is my list of 
jobs. 
     I will need people to man the registration table. 
Times are 1100-1700 on Wednesday and 
Thursday and 0800-0930 on Friday and Saturday. I 
will need 3 people for the Color Guard at the Friday 
opening ceremony starting at 1000. I will need 2 
people for the Necrology service which will follow 
the opening ceremony, one to represent Tripoli and 
one to play Taps, don’t worry, I will have a bugle 
that has a program in it to play the tune, and you 
will just need to look like you are playing. 
      Kathy and I are still working on the staff for the 
hospitality room which also brings up the next 
request. We will need snacks to keep everyone 
happy. Some of the items I would like to have 
donated would be cookies or snack bars, Chex 
Mix, Trail Mix, pretzels, cheese and sausage with 
crackers, candy such as M&Ms, jelly beans or 
licorice bites or anything else you think people 
would like. It was mentioned that popcorn makes 
too much of a mess so we will exclude that. 
    There will also be two luncheons for both Nobles 
and for their Ladies as well as the Saturday 
banquet. Pricing for that has not been finalized but 
if you want to attend I can give you the price when 
I have it. 
Bob Lijewski 
Adjutant of Tripoli and Commander GLSA-LOH 
 

Legion of Honor

ATTENTION!!!
Attention Nobles, Divan, Units & Clubs, 

Lodge Members & Ladies!!

Volunteers are needed!!! 
We had over 2,400 people come through 

our doors to see our beautiful building last 
year and we need your help. 

 
We will need people to be available to 

answer questions and keep an eye on our 
building.  We will also have the Melham Café 

open for lunch and refreshments. Please 
wear your fez. It would be great to have all 
our Units, Clubs, and groups represented. 

 
If you can help please contact Bruce Nelson 

at 414-588-4093 
Thank you in advance for your help in 
showing our building and letting the 

community know what we are all about!!! 
 

Doors Open is on 
September 28th & 29th 

from 9 AM - 4 PM
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CLUBS

     Once again, a reminder that all Nobles and their 
ladies are invited to our meetings. We now meet on 
the 4th Wednesday of the month with a Noon 
Luncheon Meeting at the Copper Kitchen 
Restaurant, 3935 A. Howell Ave, Milwaukee, WI.  
Socialization begins at 11:30 am and meal orders are 
taken at 12:00 noon.  The meal orders are taken 
after we have formally opened the meeting. We order 
off a quite extensive very reasonably priced menu. A 
formal program is not scheduled as we will now have 
a separate room from the restaurant area and will 
have to make “first time” adjustments, i.e. the 
speaker system, etc.  We will continue our raffles. 
     We look forward to seeing you at our next 
meeting on Wednesday, May 22nd.  
Gary Parker, Secretary 
 
 

Lakeshore S.C.Northwoods S.C.
    The Northwoods Shrine Club represents Nobles and 
Ladies of ten different Shrine temples with members 
residing in four different counties of northern 
Wisconsin. When our members gather, our fez's 
display the names of different temples; but, they are all 
red and we all proudly wear them for the same 
reasons. 
    The Northwoods Shrine Club meets the 3rd 
Thursday of each month at a different restaurant 
location. We proudly welcome all Shriners and Ladies, 
Masons, and friends of our philanthropies to join us for 
our meetings. Camels milk at 5:30 pm and dinner at 
6:30 pm. Please call Bill Jacobs for reservations, 715-
891-5574. Come join us for many laughs in the great 
Wisconsin Northwoods. 
    Our April meeting will be held April 18th, at Norwood 
Pines in Minocqua. Come join us! 
    The Northwoods Shrine Club plans to sell 1500 
bags of Vidalia onions this Spring. The onions will be 
delivered to Eagle River, May 2nd @ 3:00 pm. Our 
club has been historically, very successful with the 
Vidalia onion sale due to a huge planning effort and 
participation of the entire club. We have also been very 
successful with selling salad dressings year around. 
Another wonderful way to support our precious 
hospitals for children. 
 
Fraternally, 
Ross Borchardt,  President 

Waukesha County 
 Thank you to those that attended our last  
meeting.   Our onions sales are wrapping up.  We 
are looking for volunteers to sell onions.  Please call 
Steve Winters for more details he is our onion 
chairperson.   His number is 414-840-5455.    
 Our next meeting will be held at Machine Shed.   
It is at 6:30pm on May 1st.  All reservations are to be 
made by April 24.  The last meeting of Spring will be 
at 5 O’ Clock Club in Pewaukee on June 5th. 
    
Sincerely, 
Nathan Devermann 
President Waukesha County Shrine Club 
262-719-4673 
nathandevermann@yahooo.com 
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Greetings Nobles and Ladies! 
 
Just like the weather it’s time for us to SPRING 
into action! Tripoli representatives had a great time 
at the Auxiliary Annual Meeting in Twin Cities. We 
learned about all the great fundraising ideas other 
Chapters have used and are looking into 
incorporating some of those into our repertoire. We 
are re-energized and ready to GO!  
 
The May Stated Meeting of Nobles of Tripoli will be 
a Ladies night, and I hope everyone will attend! 
We will have a membership table for any Nobles 
Ladies who do not yet belong to our fine 
organization. There are a plethora of fun events 
happening all the time here at Tripoli, so come and 
join the fun!  
 
Next up for Auxiliary will be our Spring Luncheon.  
Vice-President Jo Ann Stawicki is hard at work to 
make this a wonderful event. This year the 
Luncheon will be held at Tripoli on Wednesday, 
June 12.       Please invite friends and neighbors to 
join us for this great opportunity to support our 
wheelchair fund all while having a great time! 

We are continuing to take orders for our ladies clothing. 
Please contact Jody Hale at 262-490-1336 if you are 
interested in having a shirt, vest, or jacket to represent 
the ladies of Tripoli.  Diane Zarse always has our 
delicious candy &nuts available for purchase at our 
meetings and several special events. In March we 
began our Mason Jar Gift sales! We had Friendship 
soup mix available for just $10! In April we offered a 
yummy cookie mix.  We will increase our offerings each 
month, so there is always something new and exciting 
for you to pick up for yourself or a gift.Don’t forget, Gifts, 
Memorials, & Honoraria can be sent to GMH Chair Gerri 
Lorberter 7979W. Glenbrook Rd. #6020 Milwaukee, 
53223. 
 
We welcome guests and members to join us at Tripoli at 
noon for lunch prior to our business meetings. 
Reservations are necessary. Please call Cheri Brus 262-
332-7812 by Sunday evening before the meetings. Our 
next meetings are Wednesdays, May 15 & June 19. 
Cost of lunch is $12 for members, $14 for guests. We 
don’t meet in July and August. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all at our Spring 
Luncheon in June! 
 
Love and Believe For the Love of a Child, 
 
Lorin Christie-Jones, President 
Tripoli Women’s Auxiliary 
317-452-2542  lorinbjones@gmail.com 
 
Follow us on Facebook Tripoli Women’s Auxiliary

Women's  
Auxiliary
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Click here to buy tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/members/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/188/Stated-Meeting-Click-Here-for-Details
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Click here to buy tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/members/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/182/Tripoli-Shrine-Annual-Golf-Outing-Click-Here-For-Details


We pledge to make a difference as a society 
for women who care enough to extend 
themselves beyond the limits of our personal 
world to assist in the world’s greatest 
philanthropy: Shriners Hospitals for Children

 (Per: Our Want to make a Difference? Brochure) For more information visit our website  www.daughtersofthenile.com 

DAUGHTERS 
OF THE NILE
On March 30, 2019, Shelomoth Temple No 106 
Daughters of the Nile had an amazing Installation of 
Officers for 2019/2020. Congratulations to all our new 
Officers. In attendance were Queen Linda Kohn- Ajeb 
Temple No 156 Green Bay WI and Queen Elect Judy 
Emerson-Antioch Temple No 113 Madison, WI. Thank 
you very much for your attendance and participation. 
Potentate Bob Capen, his Lady Jan, Nobles and their 
Ladies, Tripoli Women’s Auxillary President Lorin 
Jones and other Masonic organizations, our family 
and friends. it was wonderful to share this special 
moment together. 
Special appreciation and thanks to our Daughters of 
the Nile Installing Officers, Job’s Daughters Bethel 6, 
for handing out programs and DeMolay who took care 
of the chairs in a very efficient manner. We had over 
100 attendees to welcome the new Officers. You 
make our day special and we appreciate your 
attendance. We will see you on the Masonic Family 
trails.  
Tripoli Shrine Staff was very efficient with our setup 
and the refreshments. The cupcakes donated by 
“Jenssweettreats” were a hit. Jen’s business performs 
many fundraisers for needed organizations; Fallen 
Officers, local food pantries and others.  
May Schedule of Events; 

___Saturday May 4th, 2019-start 11am, Ladies Tea, 
Fundraiser by the Ladies of the Valley of Milwaukee to 
support the Children’s Dyslexia Center. We have a 
table for 10 reserved for Daughters of the Nile. 
Reservations are needed. Refer to Tripoli website. 
__Wednesday/May 8: Tripoli Shrine Dinner-Cinco de 
Mayo theme. Buffet style meal with a little Mexican flair 
this month. 1) Overview of Potentate’s trip in August to 
Deadwood, SD. This will be done in the main dining 
room with everyone before Shriner’s meeting. 2) 
Ladies program in Melham Parlor, how to navigate the 
new website to get our information out to others, make 
reservations for events, and to communicate events to 
others. 
(Reservations needed through Tripoli) 
___Saturday May 11th, Shelomoth Temple No 106 
Stated Session; Mother’s Day Observance. 
We will honor and celebrate Mothers. Princesses come 
and join us for a wonderful time. 
___June 9-13th, 2019.  103rd Supreme Session in 
Reno, NV. (NO STATED SESSION) Queen Maria and 
others will be attending. We are so excited to go 

Continued on the next page
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 attend and learn new things, and bring back 
more ideas for membership building and to 
become more visible in our communities. 
___June 9th,  Sunday-Locust Street Feztival (we 
look forward to enlisting volunteers to help Tripoli 
Shrine) 
Contact our Tripoli Shrine Event Liaison Princess 
Nancy Saggio: sultana313@charter.net 
___September 1, 2019…Supreme Queen 
Daughters of the Nile visit to Shelomoth Temple 
No 106. All are invited to attend the dinner to give 
her a wonderful welcome to Milwaukee.  
Put on your calendar. More details to follow. 
___September 4th, 2019-Supreme Queen’s visit 
to Chicago’s Shriners Hospital for Children. 
Details to follow. 
NOTE: Chicago Shriners Hospitals for Children 
Monthly Donation Suggestions for 2019/2020 
(Help Shelomoth Temple collect the list of needed 
items.) 
MAY: 
__Teens;  K-Nex/Legos (ages 10 & up) and Latex 
free Nerf Balls. 
__Younger;  Rattles/baby toys and Latex free 
Nerf Balls. 
JUNE: 
NO SESSION 
JULY: 
__Teens;  Journals/Diaries 
__Board games (12 and over) 
__Toys;  (under 2 years old)  noise/light toys 
__Board games (for under 5 yrs old) 
As Queen, I will continue to work for the 
betterment of our Temple, but a leader cannot do 
it alone. Thank you to Past Queen Carmen for all 
she accomplished with her “Buzzing for the Bees” 
Supreme Shirley Henley’s theme.Together we 
have accomplished much. It is a time for some 
reflection and to continue to move Shelomoth 
Temple forward. Thank you to Shelomoth Temple 
Princesses for all your support and I look forward 
to this upcoming term. We will continue to work 
together and bring to our Shriner’s Children the 
best we can give. Take care, be as active as your 
time allows and know that you are appreciated. 
 
 
Nile love and there are truly “Angels Among us” 
Maria Boyer-Jensen, Queen 
262-392-4343          
Vega76oes@hotmail.com
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RIVERWEST’S 43RD ANNUAL 
LOCUST STREET FESTIVAL 
and BEER RUN 

SUNDAY,  
June 9th from 

11:30AM to 
8:00PM

On locust Street between Holton Streets, Featuring 6 
outdoor music stages, over 30 local bands, artists, 
vendors, drum circle, children’s activities, food, drink and 
over 15,000 people.
Locust St. Festival celebrates its 43rd Year as one of 
Milwaukee’s Favorite and longest running Street Festivals.  
On Sunday June 9th at 11:30a.m. Alderman Nik Kovak 
kicks off the festivities and starts the Riverwest Beer Run / 
Walk sending hundreds of runners (last year’s count was 
1100) through the streets of the Riverwest neighborhood 
on the traditional 1.8 mile Beer Run / Walk with 4 
mandatory beer stops, sponsored by Lakefront Brewery, 
with a different Lakefront beer at every stop.  Trophies will 
be handed out in a variety of categories including age 75 
and up.  The oldest runner is 83 years young!! 

Continued on the Next Page



Early registration online is advised but we will 
sign up participants from 9AM until 11AM day of 
festival.  (No T-shirts will be guaranteed for late 
registration.) 
Music and dancing in the blocked off street will 
be non-stop with over 30 bands on 6 outdoor 
stages presented by  The Tracks Tavern, 
Lakefront Brewery, Linneman’s Riverwest Inn, 
Klingers East, The Riverwest Public House, and 
Guitars for Vets.  Fest goers will find a full 
complement of musical flavors from rock to 
country, blues, and Latin.  Folks of all ages can 
make their own music at the popular Drum 
Circle on the corner of Locust & Bremen. 
The Tripoli Shriners will be the beneficiary of the 
Beer Run this year.  They will have their little 
cars starting the beer run and will be available 
for photos with the kids later that day. 
For All info on the festival, including musical 
lineups, vendors, and beer run info visit our site. 
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Your participation in this event is 
very important. The money raised 
at Locust Street Festival and Beer 
Run goes to Scimitar Foundation. 

Visit Locust Street Website

Sign Up to Volunteer

Sign Up to Run or Walk

http://www.locuststreetfestival.org/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1OZs7hQOw0qRxBHfnincOfbhDQWMvQTxHjN2aSoyTssg/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.locuststreetfestival.org/events/43rd-annual-riverwest-beer-run-or-walk
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Click here to buy tickets

http://tripolishrine.com/tripoli-shriners/about/members/ArtMID/6872/ArticleID/184/Dinner-on-the-River-Click-Here-For-Details


Contact Information

Follow The Shriners Hospital on Social Media

Follow The Tripoli Shriners Social Media

Tripoli Shriners 
Scimitar Foundation
Tripoli Shrine Circus
Tripoli Shrine Center Banquet & Events

3000 W. Wisconsin Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public

Building closes at 

Administrative Hours 

Pete Hennig 
H: 262-723-1270 
C: 262-689-0837 
pfhennig@hotmail.com

Circus: Onion Sales: 
Tom Schlicht 
C: 414-852-3214 
taschlicht@aol.com

John Orth 
H: 262-502-0567 
C: 262-366-5464 
orthja@sbcglobal.net

Mark Norville 
C: 414-460-1290 
minnesotamark@gmail.com

UNITS
ANIMALS: 
RON E. GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107 
 
ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY 
(414) 687-7646 
 
CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL 
(715) 563-6553 
 
CLOWNS: 
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659 
 
CRUSADERS: 
MIKE CLINNIN 
(414) 294-0238 
 
DEMOLAY: 
AL IDING (414) 258-6481 
 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF: 
RICK LOCH (414) 406-8230 
 
HIGHLANDERS: 
SHAWN ATHY 
(414) 304-5192 
 
HILLBILLIES: 
JOE SCITES (PATRICIA) 
(414) 281-1905 
 
LEGION OF HONOR: CLUBS 
TOM COLE (NANCY) 
(262) 786-9509 
 
LONG RIDERS: 
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990 

MARSHALS: 
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474 
 
MOTOR CORPS: 
ALAN SORIANO (CARRIE) 
(414) 531-3887 
 
NEXGEN: 
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669 
 
NORTHWOODS JACKS: 
SCOTT KELLOG  
(715) 545-2004 
 
PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON 
(414) 588-0855 
 
PROVOST: 
DUSTIN HERZOG  
(262) 442-0381 
 
PURVEYORS: 
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455 
RICK GUTOWSKI (414) 807-0584 
 
RITUALISTIC DIVAN: 
TOM CURTIS 
(414) 899-2578 
 
TILERS: 
ROBERT ADAMS 
(414) 462-0800 
 
TRANSPORTATION: 
FRANK FOTI 
(414) 940-5632

CLUBS
FOND DU LAC: 
CURRENTLY INACTIVE 
 
HARBORVIEW: 
PATRICK JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669 
 
KENOSHA: 
RUSSELL GENAME 
(262) 697-3458 
 
LAKE SHORE: 
DON ADAMS (414) 378-9131 
 
NORTHWOODS: 
ROSS BORCHARDT 
(920) 851-4747 
 
NORWAUKEE: 
TOM SCHLICHT (414) 852-3214 
 
SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON(920)627-4107 
 
TRI-COUNTY: 
TRENT VUKODINOVICH 
(262) 210-2185 
 
WAUKESHA: 
NATHAN DEVERMANN 
(WENDY) (262) 719-4673 
 
WEST ALLIS: 
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455 
 
WHITNALL PARK: 
DAVE SCHABER (414) 422-1367 
 
WINNEBAGOLAND: 
BILL HESSER (920) 379-9886

ALLIANCES
SOUTHWEST FLORIDA: 
CARL WUSSOW 
(863) 420-1839 
 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE 
MARIA BOYER JENSEN 
(262) 392-4343 
 
WOMEN’S AUXILARY: 
LORIN JONES 
(317) 452-2542

HOSPITAL
HOSPITAL COMMITTEE: 
BOB MANDERS 
(414) 380-3333
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Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

10:00 p.m. on Unit 
meeting nights. 

Mon. - Fri. 
9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

https://www.facebook.com/ShrinersHospitalsforChildren/
https://twitter.com/shriners?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.flickr.com/photos/shrinershospitals/
https://www.youtube.com/user/shrinershospitals
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/
https://www.facebook.com/Tripoli-Shriners-137029506344968/


TRIPOLI HAPPENINGS
Tripoli Shrine Center Open Upon Request
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1st Wed. 
 
1st Thurs. 
2nd Tues. 
2nd Wed.  
 
2nd Wed. 
 
 
2nd Fri. 
3rd Mon. 
 
 
3rd Wed. 
3rd Thurs. 
4th Wed. 
4th Fri. 
 
Last Wed. 

Highlanders, Photo Corps 
Freemasons363 Lodge 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Lafayette Lodge 
Stated Meeting (except July and Aug.) 
5:30 Dinner, 7 PM Meeting 
Shriner’s Hospital Committee 
(between dinner and Stated Meeting 
in Melham Parlor) 
Directors Staff 
Motor Corps Exec. - 6:00 PM 
Motor Corps - 7:00 PM 
Legion of Honor, Antique Auto 
Highlanders, Hillbillies, Clowns 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Provost, Freemasons 363 Lodge 
Craft Club, 7 PM 
DeMolay Unit Meeting 
Ring 41 Magicians 

5/1 
5/2 
5/4 
 
5/8 
5/11 
5/14 
5/15 
5/16 
5/22

Freemasons 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Children's Dyslexia Ladies  
    Tea & Fashion 
Stated Meeting (Ladies Welcome) 
Daughters of the Nile 
Lafayette Lodge 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Freemasons

6/1 
6/5 
6/6 
6/11 
6/12 
6/14 
6/15 
6/19 
6/20 
6/21 
6/24 
6/26 
6/28

Wedding Reception 
Freemasons 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Lafayette 
Stated Meeting 
Directors Staff 
Wedding Ceremony & Reception 
Ladies Aux 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
River Boat Dinner Cruise 
Tripoli Golf Outing 
Freemasons 
DeMolay Unit Meeting

Freemasons 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Lafayette Lodge 
Stated Meeting 
Daughters of the Nile 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Nathan Hale Lodge 
Chinooks Game 
Freemasons 
DeMolay Unit Meeting

May June
7/3 
7/4 
7/9 
7/10 
7/13 
7/17 
7/18 
7/20 
7/24 
7/26

July

2019 Red Fez Schedule
Executive Meetings - 1st Tuesday - 6:15 PM

Ladies Auxiliary
3rd Wednesday each month at Tripoli 
for Luncheon and Business Meeting 

(except July and August)

Daughters of the Nile
2nd Saturday each month at Tripoli 
Meeting and Luncheon - 10:00 AM 

(except June and December)

Whitnall Park Shrine Club
4th Tuesday at noon each month at Alioto's


